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Committee Chair Golden, Vice Chair Kennemer, and committee members, I am 

providing written testimony in support of SB 1582.   

As a current tax payer within Douglas County Fire District #2 (DCFD#2), I support SB 

1582.  This SB will make it so anyone that uses DCFD#2 will pay their portion of 

taxes throughout the year, not only for a potential fire service call at their residence, 

but the yearly upkeep or infrastructure of the fire service within the district.  SB 1582 

will make it the same as any other state, county, or city tax to keep the infrastructure 

of emergency services up to the require standards to maintain proper service 

throughout their district. 

 

Thank you for your time, and consideration. 

 

Brandon Sarti 

45-year resident of Douglas County Oregon. 

 


